
 

05/02/2022 

MEMO 
 

COVID-19 Update: Update on Positive Cases 

 
Dear residents, staff, families, and the greater community, 
 
As of Monday, May 2, 2022, the Leadership Team became aware of an additional staff 
who has tested positive. This brings a total number of five active cases within the 
building. Please note that our case count still remains at five since our latest memo on 
May 1, 2022, as one staff has returned to work safely. The breakdown of cases are as 
follows. 
 

• 1 Independent Living Resident 

• 1 Intergenerational Children’s Center Staff Member 

• 3 non-clinical Health Center Staff Members  
o In accordance with the King County Department of Health, the Skilled 

Nursing Unit is considered in an “outbreak” status through Monday, 
May 30, 2022.  

o Since none of our residents have tested positive in the Health Center, there 
is no change to our visitation policy. Visitors may visit as normal. 

 
We will keep you informed of any new information. If you have further questions or 
concerns, please contact the appropriate Team Leader listed below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Bayview Leadership Team 
 
 
Chief Executive Officer Nancy Weinbeck x3110 206.281.5762 nweinbeck@bayviewseattle.org  

Health Services Administrator Joel Smith – NHA x3357 206.281.5747 jsmith@bayviewseattle.org 

Director of Nursing Janice Pate – RN x3354 206.281.5778 jpate@bayviewseattle.org 

Director of Assisted Living Pamela Yeo x2127 206.281.5755 pyeo@bayviewseattle.org  

Life Enrichment Manager Jessenia Cruz x2313 206.281.5759 jcruz@bayviewseattle.org  
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